
Dynamite  –  June  28,  2023:
They Needed A Break
Dynamite
Date: June 28, 2023
Location: Firstontario Center, Hamilton, Ontario, Canada
Commentators: Excalibur, Tony Schiavone, Taz

We’re done with Forbidden Door and that means it is time to
get back to mostly just AEW stars after spending the last few
weeks on the New Japan guest stars. That could open up a
variety of options as we are about two months away from All
In. We’re also just over two weeks away from All Out, which
takes place the following week. Let’s get to it.

Here is Forbidden Door if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Jon Moxley vs. Tomohiro Ishii

The rest of the Blackpool Combat Club is here with Moxley.
Ishii comes right at him and they chop it out. With that not
working, they switch to the forearms until Ishii shoulders him
down. Back up and Ishii bites Moxley’s face but Moxley hits a
shoulder. With Ishii down on the floor, there’s a suicide dive
to put him down again. Cue Eddie Kingston to grab a chair and
chase off the Club as we take a break.

Back with another exchange of forearms until Moxley punches
him down. A Gotch style piledriver sets up the elbows to
Ishii’s face so Ishii flips him off. Back up and they trade
lariats  as  Kingston  hasn’t  stopped  staring  at  Castagnoli.
Moxley is up first with the Paradigm Shift for two but Ishii
hits a double arm DDT. A lariat sets up the sliding lariat for
two on Moxley, who comes right back with the Death Rider for
two. Moxley hits a stomp into another Death Rider for the pin

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2023/06/28/dynamite-june-28-2023-they-needed-a-break/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2023/06/28/dynamite-june-28-2023-they-needed-a-break/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2023/06/26/forbidden-door-2023-i-adoor-this/


at 15:10.

Rating: B-. This was the “we’re going to hit each other until
one of us can’t get up any longer” match and it was good
enough. Ishii still looks like one of the most intimidating
stars in the world and Moxley…well you know you don’t have to
ask him to do something like this twice. It was also another
step towards Kingston vs. Castagnoli II and that should be a
huge title changing moment. That’s a little ways off but at
least they did something with it here.

Post match Kingston yells at Moxley, who comes back down the
ramp….and then leaves.

Adam Cole arrives and is greeted by Renee Paquette when MJF
comes in to be friendly with Cole. The tag tournament is a
great chance for Cole to get somewhere because he can’t beat
MJF for the World Title. MJF even has matching tag merch:
Better Than You Bay-bay shirts! Cole: “Good God man.” And he
leaves, with MJF seeming rather happy.

Post break Renee Paquette isn’t happy with what Jon Moxley has
been doing but here is Eddie Kingston to interrupt. Kingston
and Moxley yell (the former about Castagnoli and the latter
asking “who cares about some Chikara BS”) and Paquette yelling
at both of them. She tells Kingston to fix this.

Video on Kenny Omega vs. Will Ospreay from Forbidden Door.

Orange  Cassidy/El  Hijo  del  Vikingo/Keith  Lee  vs.  Jericho
Appreciation Society

This is the result of the Society being annoyed at Cassidy and
ranting about him at the same time. Cassidy found his partners
in the locker room and they don’t seem to have anything better
to do. Lee has dyed his hair and beard and looks about 12
years younger. Cassidy hands his sunglasses to a big fan at
ringside who loses her mind over it. I’m not big on Cassidy
but seeing a wrestler make a fan that happy is my favorite



thing in wrestling and I will never get tired of seeing it
happen.

With all of that out of the way, Vikingo takes Menard down to
start before it’s off to Cassidy vs. Parker. We pause for
Parker to pull out his new comb, which Cassidy takes away
before sending him outside. Garcia comes in and gets pulled
into Vikingo’s double stomp but Vikingo is sent outside. A
cheap shot takes Vikingo down and a belly to back suplex does
it again back inside. We take a break and come back with
Menard powerbombing Vikingo.

That doesn’t last long though as it’s back to Lee to clean
house, but Garcia manages to dance on Lee’s back. That’s fine
with Lee, who pops up and keeps Garcia on his back as he beats
up the other two. Vikingo comes back in and tries a flip dive,
which hits Lee by mistake (looked like Lee was supposed to
catch him but couldn’t).

That’s fine with Lee, who picks Vikingo up and swings him into
various humans. Vikingo hits a huge moonsault to the floor,
leaving Cassidy to have the Orange Punch pulled into a failed
Dragon Tamer attempt. Garcia piledrives him for two and the
Dragon Tamer goes on. Vikingo breaks that up and Menard’s
clotheslines only have limited effect on Lee. The Supernova
finishes Menard at 13:12.

Rating: C. There were quite a few botches in this and they
took away a good bit of the enjoyment here. I’ve seen Vikingo
get in there and be perfectly smooth so I think we can write
it off as a bad night. It’s nice to see Lee in there doing
something different, though until he’s actually in a story
that matters, I’m not sure how much it’s going to matter.

The Elite have issued a challenge for a six man tag when the
Dark Order interrupts to say they’ll take it. The Order yells
at Hangman Page for not talking to them anymore so tonight
it’s a fight.



Chris Jericho and Sammy Guevara are ready to face Sting and
Darby Allin, because Jericho and Sting aren’t done with each
other. Oh wait: it’s the Painmaker rather than Jericho.

Dark Order vs. Elite

Reynolds can’t get anywhere with Matt to start so Matt takes
him down without much trouble. Silver comes in and gets to air
some grievances to Page, who grabs a headlock. Page takes over
without much trouble so Uno comes in to yell at him as well.
Even with Page in control, he can’t bring himself to really go
after the Order.

Matt comes in and we take a break, coming back with Uno
cleaning house. Uno goes after Page once too often and gets
beaten up, only to have the Order come back their finishing
sequence for two on Page. The Bucks come back in to clean
house and hit dives, but Page takes too long with the Buckshot
Lariat. Instead Silver gets two off a rollup but the Bucks are
back in with the BTE Trigger. Now the Buckshot can finish
Silver at 13:47.

Rating: C+. Somehow this Dark Order/Page story is still going
and I’m really not sure why. It was only so interesting in the
first place and it keeps coming back. This time around it
might finally be the breaking point but it is still a lot to
buy the Dark Order hanging with the Elite. At least there
wasn’t another shrugged off spike piledriver on the floor.

Post match the Blackpool Combat Club runs in for the beatdown
as the Dark Order watches. Jon Moxley even busts out the
screwdriver  for  some  gouging  as  Page  watches  the  Order
leaving. Moxley issues the challenge for Blood and Guts on
July 19.

Video on the men’s Owen Hart tournament.

Adam Cole and Roderick Strong meet up in the back when MJF
comes up (MJF: “Hey partner, hey generic white guy.”) and says



they should leave. Cole actually leaves with him, albeit after
wishing Strong luck.

Here is Jungle Boy, who says cut his music. He hates the song
and most of the people here, but he’s still banging “the
hottest b**** in this place.” So did he turn on Hook or did
everyone turn on him? He has been cost two World Champions and
has to see Hook with his unrecognized title. Hook is a fraud
and when Jungle Boy gets his hands on Hook….and here is Hook
to chase him off.

Post break, Jungle Boy runs through the parking lot with Hook
chasing him and dives head first into the back of a car (cool
visual), leaving Hook to beat up a trashcan.

Ruby Soho vs. Alexia Nicole

This was supposed to be Soho vs. Britt Baker but Baker is out
with illness. Soho STOs her down to start and mocks Baker’s
DMD taunt. Stomping keeps Nicole down and Lockjaw finishes for
Soho at 2:01.

Nicole gets spray painted for a bonus. Soho complains about
Baker  not  being  here  this  week  and  blames  those  Canadian
germs. The fight can be on next week and Soho is ready to hurt
her again. Soho has never been better but Baker is a shell of
her former self. Next week, violence is promised.

Johnny TV is ready to help take out Matt Hardy and Brother Zay
on Rampage.

Here’s what’s coming on various shows.

Sammy Guevara/Chris Jericho vs. Sting/Darby Allin

Texas  Tornado  match  and  Jericho  is  the  Painmaker.  Allin
dropkicks Sammy go start so Jericho can hit Sting in the arm
with the bat. Sting gets his own bat for a duel and has
Jericho in the corner, only for Jericho to take it outside for
a whip into the barricade. Sammy gets the ladder out before



flipping Sammy over the steps and into the crowd.

We take a break and come back with Allin diving off the middle
rope to take Guevara down. Tables are set up at ringside and
Sting climbs a ladder for the dive onto Guevara….and only one
of the breaks, with Sting kind of crashing into the side of
the other. Back in and Allin hits Jericho with a skateboard
off the top. Allin sends him face first into the ladder in the
corner but the standing Coffin Drop hits skateboard.

The Judas Effect hits Allin to send him outside but Sting is
back in (thank goodness). The Walls have Sting in trouble
until a bat shot breaks it up. A Stinger Splash connects but a
Codebreaker gives Jericho two. Sting gets two more off the
Death  Drop  before  countering  another  Codebreaker  into  the
Scorpion Deathlock to make Jericho tap at 12:56.

Rating: C+. That Sting landing was TERRIBLE but at least he
got back up and finished everything. I’m not sure where Sting
vs. Jericho goes here, as Sting has already beaten him in the
ring. There will always be an audience for a singles match but
this felt a lot like a blowoff, which does make sense after
two matches in four days.

Overall Rating: C+. This was an off show as it didn’t feel
like anything overly important happened. A lot of the show was
built around the middle of the card stories and those are only
so interesting. It certainly wasn’t a bad show, but it did
feel like a show that was designed as a breather after the pay
per view. Nothing wrong with that and they earned it, but just
a bit of a weird Dynamite.

Results
Jon Moxley b. Tomohiro Ishii – Death Rider
Orange  Cassidy/Keith  Lee/El  Hijo  del  Vikingo  b.  Jericho
Appreciation Society – Supernova to Menard
Elite b. Dark Order – Buckshot Lariat to Silver
Ruby Soho b. Alexia Nicole – Lockjaw



Sting/Darby Allin b. Chris Jericho/Sammy Guevara – Scorpion
Deathlock to Guevara

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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